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· Greetings
Dear members, 
I am gratified that you are probably all in good spirits in this early summer season. As always, I thank you for your support and cooperation in the activities of the Association.
At this time, I would like to share some information regarding the Association, and make some requests. Please check the materials supplied, and kindly remit your membership fees. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
Hiromitsu HAYASHIDA, Executive Director
· The 72nd National Convention
The National Convention for 2012 is scheduled to take place on Saturday 13 through Sunday 14 of October 2012 at Seinan Gakuin University in Fukuoka, with Professor Yasushi Fukuda as the chair of the steering committee. The International Session, which has been held for the last six consecutive years, will be hosted.
Foreign business communication researchers will be asked to give a special lecture. This event should serve as a forum for exchange of views with our members.

Members are invited to present their research papers, in order to make this Convention successful. Members are also urged to offer their suggestions for the preparation of Convention program. Contact details appear at the end of this newsletter.
· The 71st National Convention
The National Convention for 2011 was held successfully on Saturday 29 through Sunday 30 of October at Wako University in Tokyo, with Professor Takehisa KOBAYASHI serving as committee chair. 
Fourteen presentations, including the Special Lecture, were given.  Dr Jackie Harrison of AUT University, New Zealand, gave the Special Lecture.
I would like to thank all involved for having made this Convention a success. Thank you very much.
Once again, I would like to extend my sincere gratitude to all the people who were involved. Thank you very much.
· International exchange news
The eleventh Asia-Pacific Conference of the Association for Business Communication (ABC) was hosted at Kyung Hee University of Seoul, Korea from March 29 through 31, under the slogan of “Towards Empathic Communication:　Emerging Role of Business Communication in the Age of Global Consciousness”.

 More than twenty JBCA members attended the Conference, and the forum of academic exchange greatly expanded, while the sense of presence of JBCA was keenly felt.
 The twelfth Conference will be held at Doshisha University in Kyoto in mid-March 2013. 
Additionally, this year’s ABC Annual Convention will be held in Hawaii from 24 through 27 October.
· New members introduced & update of JBCA membership status
At the 71st Convention, 21 new members were admitted, including 6 regular members, 10 general members, and 5 graduate student members.

 As at the end of the 2011 National Convention, total membership count was 199 members (consisting of 166 regular and honorary members, 22 general members, 9 graduate student members, and 2 supporting corporate members). Please refer to the table below for the membership status.
 Meanwhile, the following 16 members withdrew from the Association. 

Withdrawal: Y Katayama, S Yamamichi, O Yokota, C Tsukakoshi, Y Oshitaka, K Kawashima, M Nakamura, L Lin, T Takeo, and S Fujiyoshi.
Withdrawal by default: T Ishii, K Nishimura, Y Fukushima, K Matsumoto, H Yasui, and A Okamoto.

New members (In random order)
	Type
	Name
	Affiliation
	Chapter

	Regular
	K Arai
	Toyo University
	Kanto

	Regular
	T Kida
	Meiji University
	Kanto

	Regular
	C Miyazaki
	Japan Import Duty Association
	Kanto

	Regular
	Y Aoyagi
	U of Toyama
	Kanto

	Regular
	T Hashimoto
	Hashimoto Patent Office; UIBE
	Kanto

	Regular
	S Mine
	Human Academy
	Kansai

	General
	T Yagi
	MU Trust Sogo Kanri
	Kanto

	General
	Y Yuda
	Kisu Kikaku
	Kansai

	General
	S Yoshitomi
	ABIC
	Kanto

	General
	M Asakawa
	Hay Consulting Group
	Kanto

	General
	A Itsuji
	Capcon
	Kansai

	General
	M Suita
	Sojitz Planet
	Kansai

	General
	T Matsuzawa
	Hitachi Kokusai Denki
	Kanto

	General
	T Ito
	Ito Solution & Consulting
	Kanto

	General
	N Osone
	OG KK
	Kansai

	General
	Y Hazama
	Michael Kors Japan
	Kanto

	General
	Y Sano
	SISC, Toshiba
	Kanto

	Grad
	D Ichiki
	Univ of Portsmouth, UK
	Kansai

	Grad
	E Kisselev
	Kwansei Gakuin Univ
	Kansai

	Grad
	Y Sato
	Univ of Tokyo
	Kanto

	Grad
	M Tsuchino
	Ritsumeikan Univ
	Kanto


JBCA Membership Status
	Membership type
	End 2011 General Meeting
	End 2010 General Meeting

	Honorary
	4
	4

	Regular
	162
	169

	General
	22
	12

	Graduate Students
	9
	7

	Supporting
	2
	2

	Total
	199
	194


Withdrawals　　　　　      16　　　　　        14
New members　　　　　    21 　　　　　        9
· Call for papers
Members are cordially invited to present their papers at the upcoming National Convention, to be held on Saturday 13 and Sunday 14 October at Seinan Gakuin University, Fukuoka. 
Please note that the deadline is July 25.
　
· Annual membership fees
At this time, members are kindly reminded to remit their annual membership fees for FY2012. 
Your regular or general membership fee of JPY 8,000 can be remitted using the enclose JP Bank payment form. Graduate student membership fee is JPY 4,000.
JP Bank account number: 00100-1-393528
Account name: 国際ビジネスコミュニケーション学会 (JBCA).
· Vote for JBCA board of directors!
FY 2012 is the year for the election of JBCA directors.

Please submit your votes by August 30 using the ballots, which had been sent to you earlier, using the enclosed address-labeled envelopes. 

Send your ballots to: Prof Shun-itsu Nakasako, JBCA Secretariat, c/o Faculty of Commerce, Chuo University, 742-1 Higashi Nakano, Hachioji, Tokyo 192-0393.

· Outline of JBCA
The Japan Business Communication Association is a well-established academic society with an history of over 70 years, since its inception as the Japan Business English Association. Its reputation is underlined by its concurrent membership in both the Union of National Economic Associations in Japan, and the Science Council of Japan. 
In 2002, after careful consideration, the Board of directors decided to rename the Association, to Japan Business Communication Association as it is called now, in order to better accommodate the needs of the society at large, thanks to the efforts of former Executive Director Prof Norisada and previous board members. The name change signified the intention of the Association to further improve the academic quality of its activities.
· Activities of the Association headquarters:
Main activities include the hosting of an annual National Convention (customarily in October), and publications of annual bulletins and other papers. The Association relies solely upon membership fees to finance its activities.
Your support is greatly appreciated.
· Becoming a member
In FY2010, the Association relaxed the membership requirements significantly. In addition to regular membership, general and graduate school memberships were introduced. Through this change, the Association wishes to enlarge its membership, invigorate the organization, and improve the academic quality of its activities. Members are kindly requested to recommend qualified prospects to join the Association.
· Activities of regional chapters
JBCA has three regional chapters in Kanto, Kansai, and Kyushu/Yamaguchi. Each chapter holds two or more regional meetings each fiscal year, which are held separately from the National Convention. All members belong to local chapters.
Regional chapter secretariats and presidents
Kanto Chapter
Prof Yasuo NAKATANI
c/o Faculty of Economics, Hosei University, 
4342 Aihara-cho, Machida-shi, Tokyo 194-0298 
Phone: 042-783-2527 Fax: 042-783-2508
E-mail: ynakatanister@gmail.com

Kansai Chapter
Prof Alex HAYASHI
c/o Tokiwakai Gakuen University, 
1-4-12 Kirehigashi, Hirano-ku, Osaka 547- 0021
Phone: 06-4302-8880 Fax: 06-4302-8884
E-mail: mtmkalex23go@nifty.com

Kyushu/Yamaguchi Chapter

Prof Yuji HAYASHI
c/o Faculty of Humanities, Seinan Jo Gakuin University, 1-3-5 Ihori, Kokura-ku, Fukuoka 803-0835
Phone & Fax: 093-583-5648
E-mail: yhayashi@seinan-jo.ac.jp

Note: Regional chapter presidents have terms of appointment as stipulated by respective regional chapter rules. Names of presidents are current as at the time of this newsletter publication.

· Website updates

Prof Shun-itsu NAKASAKO, Chair of the Public Relations Committee, is updating the JBCA website. This newsletter is available for perusal on the Association website. In addition, the details of regional chapter academic presentations are also available on JBCA website, as had been the case last year.
URL:　http://bus-com.web.infoseek.co.jp/　
· Notify your membership change!
Members, please notify your regional chapter any changes in your mailing address, affiliation, phone number, etc. Your chapter will then forward the information to JBCA headquarters.

· English translation
Please note that Editors apologize for any errors in the alphabetical representation (Romanization, or phonetic translation) of Japanese and other names.
JBCA Headquarters:
Prof Hiromitsu HAYASHIDA

c/o Faculty of Commerce, Chuo University

742-1 Higashinakano, Hachioji, Tokyo 192-0393
Phone: 042-674-3649 Fax: 042-674-3651
E-mail: h_hayashida@hotmail.com
Secretariat: 
Prof Shun-itsu NAKASAKO
E-mail: nakasako@tamacc.chuo-u.ac.jp
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